
9

The old saying “it takes one to know 
one” is often banded about these days. 
But never is the saying more true than 
if you’re an Expat new to the city. Many 
Expats find that navigating through 
Switzerland’s insurance requirements 
can be a struggle and often just a small 
oversight can lead to an unpleasant sur-
prise (or invoice!), just when you least 
expect it. 

“I am always faced with Expats who, 
understandably, need to be assured of 
getting the most comprehensive service 
from an advisor who knows the system 
like the proverbial ‘back of his hand’ 
but who also knows what it’s like to 
be facing the hurdles of settling in to a 
new way of life” says advisor Matthias 
Lauber. Matt grew up in Wales and 
Switzerland and has lived and worked 
abroad in various European countries 
for over 20 years. 

With experience like that, he knows 
the pitfalls and pleasures of relocating. 
Whilst he’s able to relate to your expe-
riences, he’s also a Zurich Insurance 
Client Advisor. Zurich is the biggest 
Swiss insurance company and also 
operates abroad, so it tailors its serv-
ices to expatriate needs. It’s this com-
bination of personal service backed by 
the weight of Zurich’s insurance expe-
rience that has many people in the city 
regarding his service as a “one-stop-
shop” for all their insurance.

Hello Zürich asked him to give us a brief 
outline of the most common insurance 
issues facing new Expats in the city.

General Insurance and Tax
Moving to another country always 
brings with it new rights and new obli-
gations and in Switzerland, those new 
obligations include mandatory social 
insurance. This includes health insur-
ance, unemployment insurance, insur-

ance, state retirement provision, known 
as “AHV” (Old-age and survivors’ 
insurance) and occupational disability 
pension provision in the form of funds 
“BV”. State insurance covers some 
things, but far from everything.
 
Switzerland has its own social insur-
ance system and property insurance for 
household contents and buildings; and 
the main peculiarity about our tax laws 
is that foreigners in Switzerland pay 
tax at source, which is deducted from 
your salary every month. Tax legisla-
tion and property insurance vary from 
one canton to another; so, if you want to 
be quite certain about getting the best 
deal, you’ll need to find an advisor in 
your area who knows how things work 
in the different cantons.

All about Health
Everyone living in Switzerland is 
obliged to take out basic health insur-
ance, and even if you don’t have equiva-
lent health insurance in your own coun-
try, that obligation applies to you too. 
You can take out this basic insurance 
with whichever health insurer you like; 
the benefits are the same everywhere. 

Although this sort of basic insurance 
covers a wide range of things, there are 
things it doesn’t. That’s why additional 
insurance is advisable. You might, for 
example, want private health care and 
or a choice of doctor.

Feeling at home
If you’ve already moved into a property 
in Zurich, you want to feel at home in 
it, and that means comprehensive pro-
tection for your possessions through 
household contents, buildings and lia-
bility insurance. If your current living 
arrangements are just a temporary solu-
tion and you actually want to move 
into your own home you might want to 
opt for a different finance model like a 
mortgage, or endowment insurance that 
can enable you to put aside capital for a 
home of your own. 

Driving
If you need a car to drive your children 
to school by car, you’ll need but liabil-
ity insurance; without it, you’re not 
allowed behind the wheel. Mandatory 
liability insurance covers any injuries 
sustained by third parties and damage 
to their property. Additional insurance 
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is advisable in case your own vehicle is 
stolen or its bodywork damaged, or in 
case a breakdown makes it impossible 
to continue your journey. 

Investments - Planning to retire?
Even if you don’t plan to own your own 
home, or plan to sail around the world 
when you retire; you should start saving 
up for the golden years. And since this 
is usually a long drawn-out business, 
there are a variety of models and poten-
tial combinations for you to choose from 
to help you to work towards putting 
together capital, while saving tax at the 
same time. 

However, retirement financial planning 
also involves considering every possi-
bility, and there are things that can go 
terribly wrong and ruin everything. For 

those eventualities, too, there are plan-
ning models that cushion you against 
the financial consequences. You can 
guarantee a regular replacement income 
and secure your family’s well-being 
and future. When considering disabil-
ity and incapacity to work, the children 
often get overlooked. Yet it can happen 
to them, too; in the worst-case scenar-
io, they may need care and help for the 
rest of their lives. Here, too, there are 
ways of reducing the financial burden. 
Money can’t prevent disasters happen-
ing, but it can help give your children 
the prospect of a better future.

So consider looking at insurance as a 
way of ensuring that you get the best out 
of your life in Zurich, and you’ll soon 
have the peace of mind to enjoy life here 
- worry free!

Matthias Lauber

is the Zurich Client Advisor at Seefeld General 

Agency, which is centrally located four tram stops 

away from Bellevue.  His service is tailored to Expat 

needs, focussing on areas ranging from private 

individuals to start-up ventures and established 

companies. He can offer special percentage 

reductions for multiple insurance polices. 

Contact him at Seefeldstrasse 111, 8008 Zurich, 

Tel: 044 387 78 86, E-mail: mathias.lauber@zurich.ch
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